UPR 13 – Statement of the Czech Republic to Brazil

The Czech Republic welcomes the delegation of Brazil and would like to thank for presenting the national report. 
We commend Brazil for its efforts in the promotion and protection of human rights. We welcome that the Truth Commission has started to perform its duties and after the promising start we are sure that it further facilitates the reconciliation process concerning the recent Brazilian history.  We also appreciate the active policy of Brazil as regards the access of citizens to information about human rights situation, in particular on federal level. Nevertheless, some concerns addressed by the recommendations during the first UPR cycle require further measures.

The Czech Republic would like to encourage Brazilian government to effectively implement the National Programme to Protect Human Rights Defenders, especially at state level. We recommend to Brazilian government to intensify efforts for the security of human rights defenders and reinforce cooperation with all stakeholders, in particular, the states and the military police.

The Czech Republic understands the difficulties in taking relevant steps leading to diminishing overcrowding and high level of violence in detention facilities. We recommend to Brazil to take action to improve prison conditions and to ensure that all members of police and prison officers that commit human rights violations and abuses, such as torture and ill-treatment, are held accountable.
